TLTR Committee

Meeting Minutes

Friday, September 24, 2004

10:30 am – Noon

Meeting called to order at 10:35 am by acting chair, Ashley Ahrens.  Chair, Steve Hamilton was not in attendance due to a death in the family.

ATTENDEES  Mike Ciri, Ashley Ahrens, Alice Tersteeg, Eric Niewoehner, Barney Norwick, Karen Cummins, Joseph Sears, Wayne Haas, Tom McKenna, Marsha Gladheart, Matt Heavner.  On-line from Ketchikan was Cathy LeCompte.

Guest speaker: Lori Klein

Minutes approved by Barney Norwick and seconded by Matt Heavner.

Additional item added to agenda was to determine what the TLTR purpose was and the big issues that we are supposed to focus on this year.  Mike Ciri gave a description of the history of TLTR since 1995, its purpose of integrating teaching and learning with technology, implementing technology fees, and discusses achievements and goals for the future.

Question was raised as to “whose group is TLTR?” History has shown a certain tension between TLTR and Faculty Senate. Who owns TLTR and who does it represent? Response was it is supposed to be concerned with teaching and learning and therefore is not “owned” by anyone and represented by all levels: faculty, staff, student, and administration.

Lori Klein gave an update on academic advising from the Student Resource Center. Gave a brief overview of what happens when a student applies for admission, is assigned an advisor, and then transitions to the desired department. The transition process from SRC to departments for advising is broken. Advising Task Force Committee is working on hot topics/issues regarding advising, course sequencing, career opportunities, etc. Degree audits and automated advising should be ready Fall 2005. Diane Meador has been hired to build and maintain CAPP (Curriculum Advising Program Planning). Look to use this CAPP system for  Spring 2005 graduation.  Using UAOnline for advising purposes was discussed and how to train faculty in this process.  

Discussed problems with student representation on the TLTR.  Depending on who is “in charge” of Student Government decides level of involvement. There are no immediate complaints.  Students bring a very good perspective to this and we need to have them on this committee. If no one in Student Government is interested, exploring other avenues for student participation would be in order.  Same situations seem to occur in Ketchikan as well as here as far as student representation goes. Every year is different. Chair Steve Hamilton to write something to Student Government to request student representation.

Discussed Topics of Interest for next year: production of coursework and intellectual property protection for faculty – is there a problem and if so, how it is fixed? Also break out between local classes and distance classes; Faculty Training on Technology that is hosted by TLTR.

A discussion was raised involving UAS Online course web sites and the amount of information that should be on every course home page.  Who owns the syllabi? Contact information only includes at this point email addresses.  Mike gave some statistics on how UAS Online usage as to the sign-on percentages. Anything that is done to UAS Online will have a broad impact. Question posed to TLTR members to bring back to departmental groups was if they object or approve their syllabi to be posted on line.

UAS Online and UA Online class lists are not the same and question was asked why and how can this be fixed. Mike Ciri explained the reasons of automatically dropping a student (non-pays for example) and then re-adding, etc. and if faculty would want this changed. Potential for adding textbooks to course web pages automatically. Syllabi need to be posted by certain date – marketing ideas. TLTR to lead discussion for future goals - send back to Instructional Support Work Team, IT planning, etc.

An update on what is happening with the comprehensive question exercise on how well we are doing with distance education – The Strategic Plan – and there has been no feedback from the deans and directors. Should we follow up? Modify? Extra work needed for distance classes. Post lecture notes, slides, etc. on web – intellectual property / publishing rights; exceptions to norm. Not TLTR role to determine intellectual property – more Faculty Senate role.

Discussion about the importance of the UAS web page and have course information posted with current syllabus prior to the semesters. Departmental web pages as well as UAS Online should all contain course syllabi and information. What gets posted remains in the control of the departments. A model syllabus or generic syllabus was suggested. 

Discussion of the 6-Year Plan and where it is supposed to be on the web.

Question was raised if we (TLTR) are going to do Special Projects this year. Mike gave an explanation on the budget and how we can use monies this year as opposed to previous years from start of fiscal years to end of fiscal years. $12,000 was virtually earmarked for SP. Discussion on $4,000 capping “per project” or how to fund larger items.  Idea to take pictures of previous SP and post on TLTR web page.  Due dates for SP to be determined.

Discussion on the use of laptops in the classroom, how many are required, can certain programs/classes require students to have their own laptop, headcount in classes are restricted by numbers of computers in room when some students have laptops and enrollment could be increased.  Having printers set up around campus for students with laptops could print. Who pays for the supplies? Departmental discrepancies between having a few pages as opposed to lots of journal articles per week. Cumulative cost has decreased in recent years. Printing trends, charges, responsibilities, problems, etc. needs to be a topic to be examined in detail later.

Topic of getting more computers in the Learning Center was discussed.  Computers to be used for Testing was the big issue. Laptops were purchased from tech fee funds for students to use in the library to write papers and do word processing. 

Question as to establish meeting dates and times for the remaining of the semester.  Last Friday of the month to be established for TLTR meetings.

Next meeting scheduled October 29 at 10:30 NB 102.  Meeting adjourned at 12 noon.
